SPP Aggregate Study
ATTENTION: Open Season for Aggregate Study 2015-AG1 will close on February 28, 2015

Under the terms of Section II of Attachment Z1 of the SPP Tariff, SPP is closing the current open season for long-term transmission service.  SPP will accept Completed Applications for new service, including designation of new long-term resources, until 11:59 pm CDT February 28, 2015.  

Completed Applications must include all of the following:
1. Valid OASIS request
1. Executed Aggregate Facilities Study Agreement
1. Completed NITS application for all Designated Resource requests
1. Study deposit for customers that have not established a credit history with SPP (If you were not required to provide a deposit the last time you entered a request in the aggregate study then you are exempt.  Please call us if you’re unsure.)

Study agreements and NITS applications can be found here: TRANSMISSION SERVICE STUDIES  
· Please send documents by email to ATSS@spp.org.  
· For further details, please see the guidelines documents posted here: TRANSMISSION SERVICE STUDIES.  
· Also see the SPP Tariff and Business Practices or contact one of us below for assistance.

SPECIAL NOTICE REGARDING PREVIOUSLY-SUBMITTED REQUESTS
Any requests for service that were previously submitted during this open season that have a requested start date earlier than September 1, 2015 must be withdrawn and re-submitted with a start date no earlier than September 1, 2015.  This is a requirement of Attachment Z1, Section II.  Please contact us if you have questions regarding this requirement.  

This study will proceed under the same process being used for all currently-queued studies.  If it has not been concluded through the normal process after four iterations, SPP will tender Aggregate Study Completion Agreements to all participants and the study will conclude under the Backlog Clearing Process.

[bookmark: _GoBack]The next open season will extend from March 1 through at least July 1, 2015.  

Please contact me with questions.

This notice is being posted on SPP’s OASIS node and distributed to the Aggregate Study email exploder.

